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October 20, 2021, Special Inspection Meeting 

 
 
Attendance:  Jo Clough, Chair, Jason Tice, Annie Muilwijk, Tiffany van der Kooi, Jancy Morgan, and Erin 
Miley, Board Liaison  
 
Absent: Rick Butts 

Revised Inspection Schedule:  The Inspection meeting was called to address a proposed revised Inspection 
schedule from the KFPS that was communicated to FHANA this week. (This is separate from the inspection in 
early January-February 2022.) The KFPS indicated that they can no longer send three teams to the US due to a 
limited number of judges. The new proposal is: 

• One circuit end of August into September 
• Two U.S. circuits end of September into October 

 
The impact of the KFPS revised schedule was discussed. Members expressed concern about an August 
Inspection week including but not limited to: 
 

• The adverse impact on stallion owners; 
o August is a busy time of year for collections and their hesitancy to take an approved 

stallion to an Inspection in the middle of breeding season  
• A subset of foals maybe under six weeks and too young to attend an Inspection;  
• Owners maybe hesitant to take an age qualifying foal just eligible and associated risks during 

transport; 
• Active pregnancies; 
• Lower participation numbers, lower FHANA revenue; 
• The heat in August; 
• And the extra time it would take to complete all of the Inspection sites during two October 

Inspections (up to 21 days). Was this even realistic for the judges? 
 
Erin asked if it would be possible to get a age waiver on foals if the owners wished to bring their young horse. 
Tiffany wondered if approved stallions have to attend an annual inspection given the challenges breeders face 
during their busiest season. Members stated that they felt abandoned by the KFPS given recent events and that 
the German Inspections did occur this year. Jo expressed that we need to advocate for our constituents, it has 
been difficult the past two years and now this. She indicated this is public relations issue as well. 
 
Jason indicated that their proposal may not be negotiable. After discussion it was recommended that Erin 
reach out to the KFPS point of contact, Marieka, and discuss feasible options. Jason and Erin will 
partner on the communication. 
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Jason indicated that he would like to add a subset of U.S. sites to the Canadian circuit. This would include Marq 
Laude from Montana, Danielle Barrasso from New York, and Lori Brock from Michigan. Jo volunteered to 
reach out to the three U.S sites hosts below to get their perspectives and responses. Below is the current 
proposal: 
 
 Circuit 1 

Aug. 18 Maritimes 
Aug. 20 Quebec 
Aug 22-23 Ontario 
Aug. 25 BC 
Aug. 27 Alberta 
Aug. 29 Montana 
Aug. 30 Michigan 
Sept. 1 New  York 
 

Annie indicated that for the Canadians, the August Inspection could be workable. She indicated that BC 
would be on board and that she would reach out to Quebec and Ontario to see if they would agree, and 
she would then report back to the committee. 
 
Jason asked if the committee was approving the Inspection applications. It was decided that we needed to obtain 
private venue requests from Southern California and a completed application from Will Bron first. Jason 
emailed Tim Isbell to inform him, and Jo will contact Will tomorrow to let him know that more 
information was required. Members all agreed that we need to be as supportive as possible of sites to make 
sure Inspection occur given we have not had Inspections in two years. That said, there will not be a strict 
requirement on registrations per site. Jo asked what FHANA anticipates for total participants in 2022. Jason 
indicated 100 for the winter/spring and 600 for the fall. 
 
Private venue submissions were discussed. Jo indicated that we need to be compliant with established 
procedures, that the private venue requirement is detailed in the Inspection manual, and it is not a complicated 
process to follow. Erin inquired about those sites that have had private venues for years. It was decided not to 
require sites like Signature, Maddi’s, and Iron Spring to be required to resubmit this year. However, it was 
recommended that after this year, private venue submissions and resubmissions both be required. Annie 
suggested we add columns next year to our tracking sheet for the number of horses expected and if it is a private 
venue. Jo indicated that we need to make revisions to the current application form to improve our data 
collection and overall process. 
 
Next Meeting – TBD. Members are to complete their action items promptly given this is time sensitive.  
 
Adjourn 
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Proposed Stallion Eligibility Email 

 

FHANA is reaching out to our members to ensure that all are aware that the KFPS will be judging North 
American Friesian stallions during the 2022 Inspections for participation in the stallion selection process. This 
will include Friesian stallions born in 2015 and forward. If a stallion is evaluated at the February 2022 
Inspection and is selected by the KFPS judges, the stallion would be invited to participate in the 2022 selection 
process. For those attending the September and October 2022 Inspections, these stallions would be invited to 
participate in the 2023 stallion selection process. It is important to know, younger Friesian stallions, those born 
in 2019, are not eligible for an early 2022 Inspection. The KFPS  stallion category, Category 17, requires the 
stallion to be at least three years of age to be judged for Studbook and Ster. We are aware that a subset of these 
stallions may have been sold and that their transfer papers have yet to be completed. In these situations, we 
kindly ask our members to notify the stallion’s new owner of this exciting opportunity. 

Thank you for your patience and support during these challenging times. 
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